SUNLAND WATER DISTRICT

Commissioners Meeting

July 2020

Manager’s Report by Mike Langley

Financial Report by Karen Shay

Water Reclamation Facility

The Lab at the WRF passed the performance evaluation P

All equipment at WRF has had grease and oil maintenance completed

The first Corona Virus samples were sent off on June 10, 2020 and all
results from sampling and testing displayed on the SWD web site

SWD has gone from two to one sample per week

105 tons of hay were harvested from the spray field

Quarterly ground water samples were submitted from the effluent spray
field



Water Production/Consumption Results

e The next water meter read is planned for the first week of September
e The water level in both wells is normal, down slightly with irrigation
season

e Total water production numbers continue to appear high. We are continuing
to look for leaks or other reasons for high production

Other

e SWD’s new team member, Rocky is doing the early morning rounds of all
water wells and sewer lift stations

e Security upgrades will be implemented at the Administration/Operation

complex

e Alternatives are considered for Covid-19 testing facilities

e SWD officially a member of the “Call Before You Dig” utility locating
organization

e The office is back open to the public. However, safe practices are needed to
help prevent the spread of the covid-19 virus

e Coliform bacteria samples all negative for July









